

Minutes

Suffolk Park Progress Association Public Meeting

Tuesday 27th November 2012, 7.30pm, Suffolk Park Community Hall

Present:

Committee members:  Karin Kolbe, , Margaret Wiles, Eric Bridgeman, Patsy Brosnan, Donald Maughan, Barrie Peters, Shelley Taylor, Anna Bisset,  Christine Guinand

And 30+ SPPA members and Suffolk Park residents, also Mayor Simon Richardson

This meeting followed the AGM, now moved from February to end of year.

Address by Mayor Simon Richardson re Sustainable traffic and parking project

Mayor Richardson presented the Sustainable traffic and parking project which consists of Park & Ride, pedestrian zones and parking management, to be applied during holidays and long weekends when the traffic in and out of  town becomes a real problem.  A lively discussion ensued.

Greg Miller of the Fire Brigade expressed his concerns of getting the fire trucks through the future pedestrian-only areas.  There will be no access to the highway without crossing town, once the new Tintenbar-Ewingsdale section is complete. Mayor Richardson suggested that removable bollards could be an answer.
To conclude, a motion was passed as follows:  The SPPA will provide a letter of in principle support to Mayor Simon Richardson’s Sustainable traffic and parking project.  The motion was moved by Donald Maughan and seconded by Peter Wegner, and was unanimously approved by the attendance.

Suffolk Park – Coal Seam Gas Free

Following the initiative of other communities such as Main Arm and now Mullumbimby, it is proposed that Suffolk Park mobilise to be declared CSG-free.  Three people kindly put their hands up for this subcommittee:  they are Maree Brooks, Unmani Burckhardt and Michael McDougall

Fire brigade

Greg Miller addressed the audience and warned of the fire danger of the summer and particularly on Australia Day.  The danger of burning candles in the home was emphasised, in light of a recent house fire on Beech Drive.

Film night

Michael McDougall put his hand up to organise this event, which could be held in Gaggin Park or on the land near Baz & Shaz, or  the Caravan Park with the Suffolk Park Community Hall  the wet weather alternative.  A first event would demonstrate the popularity of such an event.  A small fee could be charged, say $5.  The community showed support for this project.

Holiday rentals

David Wallace expressed his concerns regarding the loss of quality of life due to holiday letting in Suffolk Park’s residential areas.  A discussion ensued.  There is a Code of practise regarding Holiday Letting in place but unfortunately it is not working.  David Wallace would like support from the SPPA.  Bernie Petry has some experience in management of this issue, however past attempts did not result in a good outcome, about 10% of the population are affected by this.  There are different strategies, to organise the complaints and give advice to people as to what their options are, such as writing to the Duty officer, writing to Council, Consumer and Residential Tribunal.  It was suggested that suggestions for affected residents be in the next Newsletter.  There is a Council leaflet entitled Noise Annoys which may give some pointers.

The meeting wrapped up at 8.30pm and attendees shared drinks and nibbles.
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